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Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus has been on TRUST. 
  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
Wow how do these weeks just fly by so so quickly? This week we have had 
our Learning Partner in from the Local Authority. Mr Walters and myself 
undertook a learning walk and he was really impressed by both the 
behaviour and attitudes for learning across the whole school.  It was the 
first time he had seen how we have moved the classrooms around to 
match everyone's needs. Well done everyone and especially the staff for 
all their hard work. Next week there will be further information sent out to 
you as parent/carers by the Local Authority in regards to place planning on 
the IOW. If you have questions please don't hesitate in coming in to see 
me. My door is always open. 
 
Christmas Celebrations 
This year, we are looking at Christmas differently. We are inviting you to 
join us on Friday 20th December from 9.30. We will start the morning with 
our Christingle service where each class will stay in their classrooms. This 
will be led by the Rev Bev and the PCC. After that we will then show our 
Christmas Play which is called ‘Whoops-a-daisy Angel’. This is a whole 
school production. This will be the only time that we will be showing our 
production. Following that there will be party games and finally party 
lunch. If you would like to take your children home after lunch, you are 
more than welcome. The party food will be free to the children but if 
adults would like party food, there will be a cost of £3.90. We need to 
know if you would like party food by 6th December at the VERY latest.  
Our Christmas lunch day is on Wednesday 18th December. If you would 
like your child to have a Christmas dinner please let us know by 6th 
December at the latest. Please pay using School Money. 
 
Have a fabulous weekend and remember my door is always open. 
 
Mrs Gilbert 
Headteacher 
 
 

g 

Collective Worship this 
week… 

We have been continuing 
to focus on Compassion. 

 
Bible reflection 

‘‘May the God of hope fill 
you with all joy and peace 
as you trust in him, so that 

you may overflow with 
hope by the power of the 

holy spirit’ 
Romans 15:13 

 
 

 

 

Friday 29th November 2024 



 

SCHOOL MENU WEEK COMMENCING 2nd December 2024:   

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and sandwiches with selection of fillings each day. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Veggie Supreme 
Pizza 
 
Crunchy Chocolate 
Mousse 

Beef Bolognaise 
 
Apple and Cinnamon 
Sponge 

Roast Pork 
 
Fruits of the Forest 
Jelly 

Chicken and 
Vegetable Pie 
 
Chocolate Cake 

Crispy Chicken 
Burger 
 
Chocolate 
Shortbread with 
Fruit 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The party food on the 20th December will be free to the children but if adults would like party food, 

there will be a cost of £3.90. We need to know if you would like party food by 6th December at the 

VERY latest. We also need to know if your child would like Christmas lunch on Wednesday 18th 

December by the same date, 6th December at the latest. Please pay using School Money. 

 

Dates for your diary: 
December 2nd – Y5/6 RUDE Workshop 

5th – School Nurse Drop in Clinic 
12th – Iceland trip to Island Planetarium 
18th – Christmas Dinner 
20th – Christmas Family Activity Day, Christmas Play and Christmas Party (Adults welcome) 
20th – Christmas Jumper Day in aid of Mountbatten Hospice (Small donation, please!) 



 

 

WHAT WE HAVE BEEN LEARNING ABOUT THIS WEEK 
BAHAMAS In Cuba and Bahamas, we have had an amazing week enjoying space and have been exploring 

the story of Whatever Next. We have made a space ship from boxes and enjoyed decorating 
space pictures. Outside we have been threading cheerios on to spaghetti and finding large 
numbers around the playground. We have especially enjoyed using our number rug to jump onto 
numbers. 

CUBA 

HAWAII 

This week in Hawaii Class, the children continued their learning about the digestive system.  We 
focused on 7 organs in the digestive system and their functions.  The children drew around a 
body and placed the organs in the correct place to create the digestive system.  They then 
pointed to where each organ was in their body and named the function of it.  The children have 
also made Viking long boats by considering their properties and tested whether they would be 
able to cross the ocean or not.   

ANTIGUA 

This week in Antigua we’ve carried on our topic of “We are space explorers”. The children have 
explored lots of messy play activities, including Moon dough, Mable gloop, Foam dough and 
Shaving foam. We’ve made our very own planets using balloons and tissue paper. We’ve also 
made our own stars that we decorated with paint and cotton buds. We’ve danced and sung to 
our songs of the week which were “Five little men in a flying saucer” and “If you blast off into 
space today.” 

ST LUCIA 

This week in St Lucia, we have continued our focus on Space, and our book this week has been 
Aliens love underpants. We have had a great time decorating underpants, making playdough 
aliens, hopscotch rockets and we even made yummy rock cakes that would be perfect to take to 
space! We learnt what a constellation is and created them on black paper and on the playground 
on a large scale. We also made a life size moon mobile that we drove round the playground. 
Finally, the children really enjoyed space themed cosmic kids yoga! 

MALDIVES 

In English, we have been gathering facts about Carisbrooke Castle and next week we will write a 
non-chronological report. In maths, we have started to look at 2-D and 3-D shapes. Please 
encourage your child to look for objects in and around the home and to say which shape they 
are. We have started to make Christmas decorations in art so that they are ready to go on the 
tree. In computing we explored the amount of light needed to take a photograph. Next week, we 
will start to learn our songs and lines for our Christmas production. 

NEW ZEALAND 
This week in year 2 we have had lots of fun continuing our attack and defend topic. We worked 
really hard to make chain mail out of tin foil. We then used water and pipettes to test if our 

Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programme 

The scheme returns this winter. An ideal opportunity for the older siblings of the children at our 
school to potentially access fun activities over the Christmas holidays. 

Free places are available for children who receive benefits-related free school meals. A small 
number of places are also available on HAF schemes for other vulnerable families. Visit the council's 
website to check eligibility criteria .  

We will have 11 providers running a variety of activities across 18 sites including: arts & crafts, horse 
riding, animal care, football, skateboarding, musical theatre, and so much more. Every programme 
offers a free nutritious meal each day. 

To find out more about local HAF schemes, please visit the IW Family Information Hub | Holiday 
Activities and Food (HAF) (iow.gov.uk), here you can search for activities and the contact details for 
all local providers on the scheme. 

If you have any questions about the HAF programme please do not hesitate in contacting them by 
emailing holidayactivities@iow.gov.uk 

 



armour would be waterproof. After that we tested different materials to see if they were more 
waterproof and would be better for our chain mail. 

MALTA 

Another busy week in Malta class! In science we have set up and are beginning to observe an 
experiment testing: Do fizzy drinks cause our teeth to decay? We have placed eggs in a variety of 
drinks and will be observing the eggs appearance over the next week to see what happens. The 
egg shells are acting like the enamel on our teeth. The children found this very exciting! In Maths 
we have begun our multiplication and division topics and have been focusing on multiples of 2, 5 
and 10. In English we are drafting and publishing our formal letters to Professor Brownstone, a 
character in our class story Arthur and the Golden Rope persuading him to let us come and visit 
his family vault full of rare artefacts and treasures from the past! 

GALAPAGOS 

In year 4 this week, we have been learning more of our times tables and spotting their patterns. 
We have learnt a trick using our fingers to find answers to the 9 times table and seen how the 
3's, 6's and 9's all link. On Friday Mr Fisher had the opportunity to see Galapagos class play golf 
and was very impressed with their chipping. We have also started an experiment looking at the 
impact that different drinks have on our teeth by leaving an egg submerged in different liquids. 
The orange juice has shocked us all! 

ICELAND 

We’ve had a really fun week in Iceland this week. We’ve been making Christmas decorations for 
church, been practising carols and are really getting into the spirit of the season. We have also 
had Wonderfell in with us to do a workshop all about feelings that had the children going on a 
journey of discovery through mystical museums and sensory delights. We’ve also been looking at 
who was better in battle, the Romans, or the Celts. 

JAMAICA 

This week in Jamaica has been very exciting! We have learnt a new subject in Maths, We are 
using a new piece of punctuation in English and much more! Getting back to the Math topic, we 
have been learning how to subtract and simplify fractions accordingly. I think we would all 
simultaneously agree, we have become pretty good at that! Anyways, on to English. Jamaica has 
been working very hard on using semicolons and colons for lists and a lot more. One last happy 
thing to wrap this newsletter up, we have been crafting and using our creativity to make 
Christmas decorations! One of them was a Christmas tree made out of cardboard and coloured 
thread. That's all of Jamaica's week! By Sophia. (Head Girl) 

   

This week in Pictures: 

  



  

  



 

Christmas Card Letter Box and Christmas 
Tree Festival at St Mary’s Church  

The Christmas card letter box will be in the foyer from December 2nd. Children are welcome to 
post their Christmas Cards for their friends from their and others’ classes. The Year 6 elves will 

deliver them. 

 The Christmas Tree festival at St Mary’ Church will be next weekend - 6th to 9th December. The 
children’s tress decorations will be on display. 

Attendance 

Whole School Target: 95% 

Class Attendance this week as a % 

Antigua 85 

St Lucia 84 

Bahamas 95 

Cuba 80 

Hawaii 80 

Maldives 95 

New Zealand 83 

Malta 97 

Galapagos 90 

Iceland 87 

Jamaica 87 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

We are writing to inform you that there have recently been a couple of cases of Head Lice within School. While lice 
can be difficult, it is important that children are checked on a weekly basis so that any head lice can be dealt with 
quickly and before they can be allowed to spread. Please follow the simple routine below to ensure that you are 
doing all you can to keep head lice outbreaks to a minimum.  
Check your child’s hair once a week, use a proper detection comb to trap head lice, if you find live lice, consult a 
pharmacist for treatment advice immediately and if head lice are spotted take a close look at the hair of all the 
family. Please speak to your local chemist for treatment and continue to check for head lice on a regular, weekly 
basis.  

For further information on head lice please see your pharmacist or visit https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-
and-nits/  

School Nurse Sessions 

There will be the opportunity to meet with Joanna Norman, our school nurse to talk about the following: 

Sleep 

Constipation / soiling / toileting concerns 

Day and night time wetting 

Hearing or vision concerns 

Dietary advice, weight management and body image 

Development or puberty advice 

Personal hygiene and oral health 

Emotional wellbeing 

The first date will be Thursday 5th December between 9.00 and 12.00 and will be half termly. Please email 

jo.willshire@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk if you would like to attend with a brief overview of what you would 

like to discuss so the nurse can be prepared for the session 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Ocean Deck Sandown 

Kids eat free Monday – Friday 3-7pm 

With any Main Meal purchase 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


